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New Council Banners 
Two new council banners were introduced at our May meeting. Both banners have the same wording on 

them. One has a maroon background and the other a white background.  

 

Needed, Wanted, and Appreciated -  Family Program Director 

Our Council is looking for a new Family Director !!!. 

Over the last couple of years we have had 2 wonderful Family Program Directors, Bob Luckner and Shawn 

Conley.  Bob is now our Community Program Director and Shawn's travel schedule is not allowing him to 

make the commitment to the program that he would like. 

We are coming into a good time for the family program because of the outdoor activities we like to do.  

Shawn has already completed 2 of the bigger events, the spaghetti dinner for Mother's Day and our 

Colorado Rockies event June 29th. 

We do need to complete 2 more events this summer.  In the past, Bob, Shawn and John Starke have put on 

wonderful fishing, hiking camping events for the entire family but any new ideas are certainly welcomed and 

encouraged. 

Please consider becoming our new Family Director. 

Vivat Jesus! 

Joe Musso 
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Pax Christi 4
th

 Degree Assembly 3353 has been charted, Click here to read more! 

 

CATHOLICS NATIONWIDE PREPARING 'FORTNIGHT FOR FREEDOM' EVENTS 

“Religious liberty is not only about our ability to go to Mass on Sunday or to pray the Rosary 

at home. It is about whether we can continue to make our contribution to the common good 

of all Americans without violating our deeply-held moral beliefs. This issue affects all 

Americans — it is not a Catholic issue, a Jewish issue, an Orthodox, Mormon, or Muslim 

issue. It is an American issue.” See the complete text and schedule at: 

http://www.catholicnewsagency.com/new.php?n=24959 

 

An important message from our Supreme Knight 

Dear Brother Knight, 

On May 28, 1977, Father Joseph Ratzinger - now Pope Benedict XVI - was consecrated a 

bishop. To commemorate the thirty-fifth anniversary of the Pope's episcopal ordination, I 

am asking the 1.8 million members of the Knights of Columbus to remember our Pope in 

prayer next Sunday. 

Before or after Mass on this coming Sunday, June 3, I am urging every brother Knight, and 

his family, to offer an Our Father, Hail Mary, and Glory Be for the Pope's intentions and in 

honor of his 35 years as a bishop.  

At this important moment in the history of the Church and in the life of Pope Benedict XVI, 

it is important that we commit ourselves in prayer and solidarity to our Holy Father in a 

special way. 

Please join me and our brother Knights throughout our Order in this show of solidarity for 

our Pope.  

Fraternally, 

Carl Anderson 

Supreme Knight 

  

 

 

 

 

http://www.catholicnewsagency.com/new.php?n=24959
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•Grand Knight’s Message 

 Paul Sciera 

303 881-9301 

psciera@q.com 

Communications 

Brother Knights, 

Communications continue to be a vital 

activity for our council. Getting the 

word out about who we are, what we 

do, and the events we sponsor are key 

to our success. Therefore we have 

revised the communications procedure 

to, hopefully, make it more effective. 

All Council officers and committee 

directors that need to get an 

announcement in any Parish 

publication should send the 

announcement directly to Cheryl 

Wolff at the Parish office. Cheryl will 

arrange for the announcement to be 

published in the appropriate 

publication. 

As a result, the communications 

committee has been retired.  Thanks to 

all that have served on this committee. 

Please use:  cwolff@paxchristi.org for 

all announcements and have the 

announcement in a format that is 

ready to publish so that Cheryl has 

only to copy and paste. Microsoft 

Word or PDF format generally work. 

The deadlines for publishing are: 

Sunday Bulletins - the Friday a week 

before 

Pulpit announcements - Monday 

before the weekend Masses 

Weekly Emails - Tuesdays 

Peace Notes - 3 weeks before the 

Quarterly publishing.  Next 

publication is September 

Articles for the newsletter should 

continue to be sent to Herb Engler at 

herbe805@gmail.com. 

Hailey Fund 

The following is from our Deputy 

Grand Knight, Joe Musso. 

The Hailey fund was established to 

help those in need with non-

reimbursable medical expenses. 

We have recently used some of the 

money to help one in need so we need 

to replenish the money.  One of the 

sources of revenue comes from the 

soft drink machines in the Parish.  

One of the machines needs repair of a 

fan so that we can return it to service.  

If you are handy along those lines, 

please see me or Roger so we can try 

to get it working again. 

Vivat Jesus! 

Joe 

Posting a Message 

Do you have a message that you 

would like to send to all of our 

members, but do not know how to go 

about it? 

Here is an easy way to do it: 

Left click on Important Links in the 

Index (Inside This Issue) at the top of 

the newsletter. 

Left click on Post a Message. This 

will take you to our Yahoo Group 

Site. All you have to do is type a 

subject, create your message and left 

click send. 

Advertisements 

We have added an advertisements 

section to the end of the newsletter. If 

you have a business that provides a 

service or sells a product that would 

be of interest to other council 

members, why not place an ad. 

Simply send your business card to 

Herb and he will include it. Click here 

to go to the Ad section. 

WOW ! Please Watch, then you 

decide !!!!!! 

In generations past, the Church has 

always been able to count on the 

faithful to stand up and protect her 

Sacred Rights and duties. This 

generation of Catholics must do 

the same. 

http://www.youtube.com/watch_popu

p?v=D9vQt6IXXaM  

Whole World Market A 

Frame Signs Now Available 

to Knight’s 

The WWM steering committee has 

given us permission to use their 4 A 

Frame signs to advertise our events. 

These signs are only used for the two 

days that the market is open in 

November. They are in storage the 

rest of the year. 

The signs were hand crafted by Mike 

McGinnis and Herb Engler (members 

of the WWM steering committee). 

They use a poster board inserted into a 

slot as the ad. Both sides of the A 

Frame can be used. 

A good use of one of these signs is to 

advertise our events at the back 

Church Hall door after Mass. 

The signs will be kept in the Knight’s 

closet. If you plan on using them, you 

will have to put on your creative hat 

and create your own sign. It would be 

a good idea to keep your creation for 

future recurring dates, i.e. donuts and 

breakfasts. 

Vivat Jesus, 

Paul Sciera 

Grand Knight Council 10937 

http://www.youtube.com/watch_popup?v=D9vQt6IXXaM
http://www.youtube.com/watch_popup?v=D9vQt6IXXaM


 Page 5 
 

 

Financial Secretary News 

 Roger Giudici 

Rogerguidici@comcast.net  

Council Anniversary 

Brother Knights, 

This July is our twentieth 

anniversary as a council and also 

the start of our new assembly.  

We will hold a celebration after 

the 5pm mass on July 28th.  

Currently thoughts are:  

1) Mass at 5pm, 4th degree 

knights in Tuxedo and social 

Baldric, other Knights in suits. 

2) Dinner after mass catered 

by Rising Roll Gourmet 

Sandwiches (Ron Mazur) . 

3) A short recount of the 

history of the council . 

4) Installation of Council 

Officers. 

5) Installation of Assembly 

Officers. 

We are looking at a cost of $20 a 

family with part of the cost 

picked up by the council.  

Look for an evite so we can 

track the number of attendees for 

the catering. 

Dear First Degree Knights, 

Following is information on the 

second and third degree scheduled 

for June 16
th

 at Our Lady of Loreto 

(in Foxfield, just east of the 

intersection of Arapahoe and 

Parker). 

If you are interested in attending, 

please let me know by the first of 

June. 

The council pays any fees for the 

candidates attending the degrees, if 

any of your family members would 

like to attend the banquet, the cost 

is $15 per person. 

Feel free to call me if you have any 

questions. 

Roger 

OUR LADY OF LORETO 

CATHOLIC PARISH, KNIGHTS 

OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL 

12336 AND THE LADIES 

AUXILIARY 

On behalf of the Knights and Ladies 

of Our Lady of Loreto Parish, we wish 

to extend a joyous welcome to the 

candidates, their sponsors, guests and 

dignitaries attending this major degree 

ceremony.  Following is the schedule 

of the events of the day for the 

candidates.  The ladies have a separate 

schedule arranged by the Ladies 

Auxiliary.  There will be several times 

during the day when there will be joint 

events.   

10:00 - Registration Tables open.  

Coffee, juice and donuts will be 

available. 

12:00 – 2nd and 3rd Degree 

Registration closes, followed by a lite 

lunch served in Parish Hall for 

candidates and sponsors. Ladies 

Luncheon and activities begin. 

12:30 - 2nd and 3rd Degree 

Candidates escorted to antechamber.  

 

1:00 - 2nd and 3rd Degree 

Ceremonies begin. 

4:30 - Ceremonials conclude.  Knights 

gather outside SJMC for class photo.  

4:45 - Knights, sponsors, family 

members and guests proceed to Mass.  

5:00 - Mass begins.  Knighting 

ceremony will be held immediately 

following Mass. 

6:30 - Cocktails available in the Parish 

Hall. 

7:00 - Dinner, featuring Sirloin Beef 

Roast D’Angelo.    

Shirt Orders 

The shirts have arrived and I am 

in the process of delivering 

them. If you have not received 

yours, ask me. 

This does not conclude the shirt 

order process. It is ongoing, so 

let me know if you want a shirt 

and I will get another order 

going. 

You have 5 choices: 

 1)    Maroon polo shirts 

a.    Short sleeve with pocket ($23 

to $31 depending on size) 

b.    Short sleeve without pocket 

($22 to $30) 

c.      Long sleeve with pocket 

($29 to $37) 

d.    Long sleeve without pocket 

($28 to $36) 

2)    Hawaiian shirts 

a.    In gray, red, or blue 

(turquoise) 

b.    $39 to$46 

Polo shirts are available in regular 

sizes (S-4XL) and tall (LT to 4XLT). 

Hawaiian shirts are only available in 

regular sizes (S-4XL). 

Roger 

mailto:Rogerguidici@comcast.net
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Treasurer Report 
Barney Meyer 

As of 4/30/12: 

Bank Balance $17,153.15 

Outstanding Checks $1,177.75 

Hailey Funds $915.00 

Lady Knights’ Funds $317.10 

Available Funds $14,743.30 

Church News  

Ron Rietch 

(Reconciliation Dinner,  
Christmas and Easter Parking, 
Seminarian Support,  Beer and 
Brats,  Adoration, Donuts) 

rrgirles@msn.com 

Pax Christi's 24th 

Anniversary Parish Picnic 

Sunday, June 10th from Noon-

3PM 

Celebrate with fellow parishioners. 

Big Air Jumper for the kids and Beer 

Garden for the Adults. 

The Knights will do the grilling of 

the meats. 

Parishioners will provide a side or 

salad if your name begins with A-R or 

a dessert if your last name begins with 

S-Z. 

Rosary Walk Update 

Dear Brother Knights: 

Your response was great. Fortunately, 

we had a lot of Knights and some 

parishioners helping with the first 

phase of the Rosary Walk construction 

on Saturday May 5th. 

This turned out to be a big project, 

clearing a path about 180 yards long. 

Here is what we accomplished: 

1) Raked the dead plants and as many 

live plants out of the proposed path as 

possible. 

 

 

 

 

2) Rototilled the path to get rid of the 

vegetation. 

 

3) Laid down weed barrier along the 

whole path. 

 

4) Laid down stepping stones. 

 

5) Placed pea gravel material on top of 

the Weed Barrier. 

 

 

6. Rototilled a walking path along the 

fence line to the Pax Christi driveway 

entrance. 

mailto:rrgirles@msn.com
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Still to be done: 

1) We did not quite finish, so we 

still have some weed barrier, 

pea gravel and stepping stones 

to lay down. 

2) Put up Marker posts. 

3) Put a Cross at the beginning 

of the Walk (proposed). 

4) Place a statue of Mary at the  

beginning of the first decade 

(proposed). 

5) Place benches along the way 

(proposed). 

6) Plant some flower gardens to 

give it some color (proposed). 

So, there will be lots of 

opportunities for improvements 

over time.  

Our next work session is Saturday, 

June 2
nd

 at 8:30am. 

Thank you all for all your help.  

Chris 

Community News 
Bob Luckner 

(Adopt-a-Highway, Tootsie Roll 

Drive, Bicycle Drive, Fr. Woody’s) 

Bob_luckner@yahoo.com 

Highway cleanup 

The Highway Clean Up was 

cancelled on Saturday May 19, 

2012 due to rain and very wet 

conditions: Look for an email on 

rescheduling. 

 Bob Luckner 

C - 303-809-5942 

Denver Rescue Mission 

(Ed Nowak, Max Gramly) 

The Knights helped serve food to 

over 200 people in need at the 

Denver Rescue Mission on 

Saturday May 19. We are 

scheduled to serve again on 

Saturday, July 14
th

. Mark your 

calendar now to help in this 

rewarding activity. Max has 

created a sign up sheet and will 

communicate the sign up 

procedure on June 9
th

. 

 

The Denver Rescue Mission offers 

family services, rehabilitation and 

the most basic of needs which is 

food. 

 

The eventual goal is to have parish 

members and ministries participate 

with the Knights. Volunteers will 

be serving food that has already 

been prepared, while offering an 

encouraging word or smile.  

 

Community means all are 

welcome, and families or friends 

are encourage to participate 

together. Participants must be at 

least 13 years old and anyone 

under 18 must have adult 

supervision. It’s also a great way to 

meet others in the parish in a 

giving way.  All that’s needed is 

your time. 

 

The Denver Rescue Mission has a 

motto, “Changing lives in the name 

of Christ.” 

This is a great fit for our Parish 

Mission: "To make God’s presence 

visible by ministering to our 

families and our community, which 

includes the poor and those not 

welcomed by our society; to be 

mailto:Bob_luckner@yahoo.com
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good stewards of the many gifts 

God entrusted to us." 

Council News 

  
 Leonard Leyba 

(Family Social Hour, Monthly 

Pancake Breakfast and Burritos, 

Peaches, Fish Fry)  

Lenrd2001@yahoo.com 

Leonard Needs Help 

As some of you may know, in 

addition to my Knights of Columbus 

commitment, I also Chair the Fair 

Trade Coffee Ministry for our Parish. 

I have been the chairperson for 4 years 

and need your help in order for this to 

activity to continue. I need help 

selling the coffee after all the Masses. 

I usually take care of the Saturday 

5pm Mass but need help after the 

other Masses. It takes about 10 

minutes after Mass, no book keeping.  

Thanks to James Brady, our newest 

transfer, for helping with this activity 

after the 8:30 Mass. 

 

If you can help, please contact 

Leonard at 303-794-7797. 

Family Social Hour 

Because of the heavy activity schedule 

in June and the anniversary event in 

July, the next Monthly Family Social 

Hour will take place in August. 

Youth News 

Dennis Thumann 

(Free Throw Contest , Soccer Shoot 

out, Scholarship, Financial 

Planning for Youth)  

 dthumann@aol.com 

Youth to Meet the 
Seminarians and Sisters 

This is a reminder to please join us 

after the 5PM Mass on June 10th in 

the Christi Center to become 

acquainted with our Seminarians and 

Sisters. This is a regular Youth Group 

meeting and they will be joined by 

Seminarians from St. John Vianney 

and Redemptoris Mate. There may be 

some Sisters there as well. 

The Sisters and Seminarians will give 

a short talk about answering their 

vocations, have a question and answer 

session, and then all will have a bunco 

party so that all the youth have a 

chance to interact with the religious in 

a festive manner. 

This is a great way to get to know the 

future leaders of our Church. 

Family News 

Shawn Conley 

(Spaghetti Dinners, Take Dad to 

the Ball Park, Family Hikes, Air 

Force Football , Christmas Party)  

Conley6@comcast.net 

Brother Knights 

Please accept my personal thanks for 

all the help with the Spaghetti Dinner 

on Saturday night, May12th. I think 

this was the largest support we have 

had for one of these activities. The 

cleanup effort was done in record time 

- Wow!!  

We received many complements for 

the food - praise to the cooks!! The set 

up and serving efforts were of course 

flawless. 

 

I would of course like to list all of the 

guys that helped out, but there were so 

many that I sure wouldn't want to 

forget a name - You all know who you 

are and I truly do appreciate the help!! 

I think it was a nice evening, 

especially for all of the Mothers. 

 

The numbers turned out great and we 

beat our plan!  

 

Thanks all for the help - Looking 

forward to the next event!! Don't 

forget to pick up your Rockies 

tickets.. Remember it is a fireworks 

game - the best show in Denver!! 

Shawn! 

mailto:Lenrd2001@yahoo.com
mailto:dthumann@aol.com
mailto:Conley6@comcast.net
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 The Knights will be 

providing an opportunity for some 

family fun at the ballpark and have 

reserved tickets for the June 29th 

Rockies game against the San Diego 

Padres. There will be a fireworks 

show after the game. Seats are in 

Section 326. Tickets are $25/kids and 

$30/adults. Pick up your tickets after 

any of the weekend Masses. 

Pro Life News 

 Mike McGinnis 

(Ultra Sound Project , Walk for 

Alternatives, Pro Life Rosary, 

Right to Life Mass) 

michaelmcginnisco@comcast.net 

Brothers: 

The alternatives pregnancy center 

deserves our support. Please consider 

participating in this especially if you 

have teens or preteens. 

Vivat Jesus! 

-Mike- 

 

Reserve Your Free Tickets 

Promise yourself you’ll join us: 

 Thursday, June 28, 2012  

7:00 – 9:00 p.m.  

Main Stage Theater 

Lone Tree Arts Center 10075 

Commons Street Lone Tree, CO 

80124 

Youth Concert, Rally and Slam 

Poetry Contest  

Join for us a dynamic evening of 

transformation, as we explore the 

remarkable potential of young people, 

even as they grapple with the high 

stakes of life decisions that could 

detour their dreams. 

Through music, spoken word and 

dynamic presentation we will 

encourage our youth to consider what 

they stand for, and dispel the cultural 

myths that lead to unwanted life 

consequences. 

Slam Poetry Contest 

Emceed by and featuring National 

Slam Poetry Champion, Ayinde 

Russell. 

We are inviting youth, ages 13-24 to 

submit poetry with the theme: 

"Something you are willing to stand 

up for."  

Those who submit may have an 

opportunity to perform at this 

explosive event. 

Poetry entries will be accepted by 

Alternatives at 

Ayinde@APromisingFuture.org until 

Friday, June 15. 

The top seven finalist poetry 

submissions will be notified and will 

be asked to perform for three top 

prizes. 

Promise Yourself 

Also presenting at the rally will be 

highly acclaimed national speaker 

David Mahan, and musical artist 

Harvey Shepherd.  

They will uphold the tremendous 

promise of every young person by 

encouraging the pursuit of healthy life 

goals, the practice of abstinence and 

the formation of true identity 

Pro Life Rosary 

The Right to Life Rosary was 

canceled on Mother’s Day due to First 

Communions and the anticipated 

length of the Mass. We will again 

pray the Rosary to save babies from 

death through abortion on June 10th, 

our usual 2nd Sunday of the month. 

Again, please stay after the 8:30 Mass 

or come early for the 10:30 Mass. We 

start the Rosary at 9:40 in the Chapel 
(please note the change of venue). 

Thanks to all participants. Hopefully, 

more Knights and their families will 

join us for coming Rosaries. 

Baby Bus 

What is the Baby Bus? I asked the 

same question when I received the 

following picture. 

 

Well, its purpose is to encourage 

pregnant women to have an ultra 

sound in the hopes that when they see 

their baby, they will think about 

abandoning their abortion plans and 

keep their baby. The bus is equipped 

with an ultra-sound machine and 

nurses to perform the procedure and 

offer encouragement to keep their 

baby. 

The Baby Bus is often parked across 

from the Planned Parenthood facility 

in Colorado Springs. 

 

mailto:michaelmcginnisco@comcast.net
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Right to Life Mass 

I chose to leave this article here in 
the hope that more Knights will be 
motivated to attend this very 
moving and meaningful Mass.  This 
weekly event takes place across the 
street from the Planned Parenthood 
Center on Centennial Avenue in 
Colorado Springs at 8:00AM. Mass is 
normally attended by about 100 
people. If you never attended Mass 
on a street corner, this will be a 
totally different experience. 

   
   
 

Membership News 

 Max Gramly 
(Membership Drive, First Degree 

Team) 

C 202 949-6284 

max.gramly@millercoors.com 

Membership 

Our membership quota is 12 and we 

are at 14 with 4 more to read-in. Our 

council was recognized for Star 

Council at the last state meeting. Six 

more by the end of June and we could 

be at Double Star. 

We are at 225% insurance quota.  

Nice work as that generates the bulk 

of revenue for the Knights of 

Columbus. 

Any member sponsoring a new Knight 

receives 1000 point bonus for 

recruitment as well as the "Be Not 

Afraid" commemorative coin from the 

Pope. 

Fr Brian gets a "Be Not Afraid" 

plaque from the Pope if we hit one a 

month through June. 

We have lots of events to talk to 

eligible men about joining our order; 

donuts about every Sunday, spaghetti 

dinners, pancake breakfasts, beer and 

brats, parish picnic. 

Keep a list of friends that you would 

like to see join. 

Talk to them about why you joined 

and how you benefit. 

Fill out the Form 100 for them and 

have them sign it. 

Membership Drive 
Continues : 

‘Be Not Afraid!’ 

Membership Campaign 

 

The Knights of Columbus Supreme 

Council continues to conduct the “Be 

Not Afraid!” Membership Campaign 

in honor of the Beatification of 

Blessed John Paul II. Participating in 

the campaign is easy! All a member 

has to do is recruit new members! 

The membership campaign incentives 

are as follows: 

 

 Recruit at least 1 new member 

per month and receive a 

Blessed John Paul II 

Medallion for that month. 

Started: 7/1/11. 

 Recruit a minimum of 4 new 

members and receive a large 

specially struck Blessed John 

Paul II Medallion with a stand 

for display. Started: 

12/1/2011. 

 When a council recruits a 

minimum of 6 new members 

during the “Be Not Afraid” 

Membership Campaign their 

Council Chaplain will receive 

a specially struck Blessed 

John Paul II Medallion with 

display stand. Started: 

12/1/2011. 

Membership Campaign ends on 

June 29 at 12 Noon EDT. 

Vocations News 

  Gary Mayfield 

gmayfield@3h2o.net 

Jason Keas Ordained as 

Deacon 

Recently ordained Deacon Jason Keas 

and Peter Morgan are Seminarians 

that we sponsor as a Council. They 

both attend St. John Vianney 

Seminary and are members of the 

Diocese of Colorado Springs. Come 

visit with both and congratulate Jason 

on his ordination after the 5pm Mass 

on June 10
th
. 

 

 

mailto:max.gramly@millercoors.com
mailto:gmayfield@3h2o.net
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VOCATIONS WALK 

Saturday, June 16, 2012 

10:00am – 2:00pm 

St. John Vianney Seminary 

1300 S. Steele Street 

Denver, 80210 

The VOCATIONS WALK is a free 

event for all ages. With the intention 

of an increase in Holy Orders and 

Consecrated Life, participants will 

walk the seminary campus as they 

pray the Stations of the Cross. 

Celebrate Mass and enjoy a 

complimentary BBQ lunch together 

with Knights of Columbus and Serra 

Clubs. The event will begin in Christ 

the King Chapel. No RSVP necessary. 

Event sponsored by the Archdiocese 

of Denver Vocations Office, Knights 

of Columbus & Serra Clubs 

 Prayer Line 

Please pray for the following 

Brothers, and/or their families: 

Father Brian (surgery on sinus 

tumor) 

Jim DeRose, Chris Kennedy’s 

father (cancer) 

Kathy Alfeld (shoulder surgery) 

Kate Sanford (Jayme’s mother) 

Tom Whyte ( recovering from 

cancer surgery) 

Leonard Leyba (surgery) 

Fourth Degree News 

Brother Knights, 

I am pleased to announce that The Pax 

Christi Assembly 3353 has been 

charted by Supreme as of May 11, 

2012. 

There is a 4
th
 degree exemplification 

on June 9th at St. Francis Cabrini. If 

any of you are interested in joining the 

new assembly please get in touch with 

me after any mass. 

Vivat Jesus, 

Roger 

Fourth Degree Knights: 

 Are committed to the 

preservation of the Church 

and the Order 

 Act on what is right and 

honorable 

 Lead and serve our brother 

Knights 

 Foster patriotism 

Visit this link to learn more about the 

Fourth Degree. 

Lady Knight News 
Jennifer Sciera 

The Lady Knights is an informal 

group of Knights wives.  We do what 

we can to support the Knights 

activities and charitable causes.  

The Lady Knights raised $553 from 

the bake sale to benefit the Youth 

Work camp program. 

The next Lady Knights Bunco is June 

8th at Lana Leyba's. 

We meet every other month.  Our next 

meeting is June 19th at 7 PM at Shari 

Suddarth’s home.  If your wife would 

like to receive our email 

communications, please send an email 

to jsciera@q.com. 

Thanks 

Jenny 

Knight of the Month 

 

It is my pleasure to 

announce our Knight of the Month for 

April, 2012. 

Herbert Engler   Membership # 

4445894 

6919 S. Valentia Street 

Centennial, CO 80112 

Council 10937 Highlands 

Ranch,Colorado 

Grand Knight – Paul Sciera 

Herb has been a Knight since 

December of 2010.  He then quickly 

became a 3rd Degree Knight in May 

of 2011. 

Herb has always been a positive and 

thoughtful member of our Council. 

Last month he reached a whole new 

level of brotherhood when he 

produced the first monthly newsletter 

for our Council.  The newsletter has 

been designed to Keep our Council 

members aware of all of the monthly 

activities of our parish, publish award 

winners as well as publish information 

about the careers of our members so 

that we all can get to know each other 

better. The newsletter is packed with 

information and is very easy to read 

with headlines and with captions for 

pictures. 

http://www.kofc.org/un/en/fourth/index.html
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/fourth/index.html


 Page 12 
 

We are thrilled to have Herb as our 

Knight of the Month and appreciate 

all that he does for us. 

Vivat Jesus, 

Joe Musso 

Deputy Grand  

Family of the Month   

  

For the month of March, 2012, the 

Guy Hopkins family was selected as 

the Family of the Month. Guy and his 

family, Tania, James 6 and William 3 

live at:  

5269 E. Morning Glory Place 

Highlands Ranch, CO 80130 

We are blessed to have Guy Hopkins 

as an active member of our council. 

Guy has been a Knight since October 

of 2010 where he quickly became a 

3rd Degree member of the Knights of 

Columbus. Guy is responsible for 

starting the "This Man is You" 

program in our parish where many 

men have met every Friday for weeks 

at a time. He also leads our Sunday 

donut events after Mass on Sundays as 

requested by our Pastor. Tania is our 

Mom's Group organizer, collects baby 

items for the Pregnancy Alternatives 

Center and collects gift cards for 

foster families in need 

Insurance News 

Jayme Sanford 

Why Choose Us?  

We are strong - The Knights of 

Columbus is a fraternal benefit society 

that is strong, secure and stable. 

Members can be confident that we’ll 

be here when you need us. We’ve 

been successfully protecting families 

since 1882, and our outlook remains 

bright. Don’t just take our word for it. 

There is no more highly rated insurer 

in North America than the Knights of 

Columbus. A.M. Best has bestowed 

on us their highest rating (A++, 

Superior) for 35 consecutive years.  

Remember, in 2010, the Knights of 

Columbus gave more than $154 

million to Catholic and other 

charitable causes. In these uncertain 

times, find comfort in organization 

that leads the way in doing good for 

others while doing good for our own. 

We are secure - Since1882, we have 

been committed to protecting the 

financial futures of our Knights and 

their families. We do this by paying 

claims and dividends to our insured 

members. In 2010, we paid well over 

$442 million in death claims and other 

benefits, and more than $322 million 

in dividends to our policyholders. 

Even more impressive is the fact that 

in the past decade, the Knights of 

Columbus paid more than $3.2 billion 

in dividends to insured members.  

Please call me to set up an 

appointment. 

Sincerely, 

Jayme Sanford 

Knights of Columbus Insurance  

720-384-6090 

jayme.sanford@KOFC.ORG 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

. 

Meet Our Officers: 
Chaplain  Fr Brian Mohan Grand Knight  Paul Sciera 
Deputy Grand Knight  Joe Musso Chancellor  Gary Mayfield 
Recorder  Mike McGinnis Financial Secretary Roger Giudici 
Treasurer  Barney Meyer Lecturer  David Fender 
Advocate  David Petteys Warden  Matt Yeagle 

Inside Guard Ben Stancati Outside Guard Dennis Cullen 

Trustee 3rd year  Chris Kennedy Trustee 2nd year  Ron Rietsch 

Trustee 1st year  Chris Mosley   

http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
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Editor’s Notes: 

 This Newsletter is delivered to all Council members via email. Please keep us informed of 

your latest email address so you don’t miss an issue. Emails may occasionally be sent that include the 

Newsletter, prayer requests and general information that is either time sensitive or just can't wait for 

the next Newsletter publication. News articles should be submitted no later than one week prior to the 

publication date (generally the 1
st
 of the month) to be included in the following month’s newsletter. 

Please send to Herb Engler at herbe805@gmail.com. 

 

Navigation:  

This newsletter is created in MS Word 2007 and saved as a .PDF file for publication. There are many 

different types of devices used for viewing this publication – PC, Apple Mac, iPad, iPod, iPhone, 

Android Smart Phones. In addition there are different types of monitors used with PC’s, many which 

have different resolution settings and viewing sizes. The editor cannot tell you how to best view this 

document on your device. However, I do know that it views OK on my PC, MacBook Pro and iPad 2. 

Navigation, or how you move around the document, may also be different. In most cases a single left 

mouse click on a link works fine. However, you may have to hold the Ctrl (PC) key down while you do 

this. For iPad users, the links do not work if you simply open the attached newsletter. If you save it in 

iBooks, the links work OK. Please let me know if you are having difficulty viewing or navigating this 

newsletter. Let me know what type of device you are using and monitor properties. 

Advertisements 

  

Important Links: 
KofC 10937 Web Site Pax Christi Web Site 

KofC10937 Yahoo Groups Pax Christi Bulletins 

Post a Message  

http://www.coloradokofc.org/index.php  

Knights of Columbus Supreme Site How to Pray the Rosary 

http://kofc10937.org/index.php
http://www.paxchristi.org/
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/KofC10937/
http://seekandfind.com/rss/widget/saf_widget_pubs.php?rss_url=050115&maxlinks=12&thumbs=yes&sobi=3090&header=Our%20Weekly%20Bulletin&width=160&height=360&font=Arial&utm_source=UpdatedWidget&utm_medium=Widget&utm_campaign=bulletin
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/KofC10937/post
http://www.coloradokofc.org/index.php
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/index.html
http://www.newadvent.org/images/rosary.pdf
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